January 19, 2000

On January 19, 2000 the Middlesex Governing Body met in a Special Called Session in the Conference Room of the Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred Hough, Luke Robinson, Isaac Lewis and Bascoe Lewis. The purpose of the meeting was to instruct the clerk on some request that were made by Vincent Brock who was relieved of the duties of Chief of Police and the filing of paper work that was necessary.

Clerk Bissette stated that Brock had requested that he be paid for vacation time that he had not taken at the end of his employment. The clerk was instructed to follow the procedure in the handbook that outlines the vacation guidelines. The book reads that "Under no circumstances will and employee be paid any vacation due if fired from the Town of Middlesex for a valid reason."

The board reviewed a letter from NC Employment Security Commission stating that Brock had filed for unemployment benefits. The board instructed her to fill out the form stating the reason that Brock was dismissed was for conduct unbecoming to a police officer and return it.

The board also reviewed a copy of the separation paper to be sent to NC Criminal Justice and Training Standards and instructed the clerk to mail it with the mayor's signature.

Being no further business, Commissioner Lewis moved to adjourn.

Peggy Bissette, Town Clerk

Mayor Bobby R. Bissette BAB

Commissioners

Harold Meacombs

Fred Hough

Luke Robinson

Isaac Lewis 9 7

Bascoe Lewis wolf